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H ello, Again, Fellow GNC Members, 
 
Wow!  Time flies when you are having fun.  That 
is how I feel about my year as your President.  It 
has been funéit has been challenging...but, 
most of all, it has been a pleasure for me to 
serve you.  Over the past several years our club 
has undergone some changeséwe have 
doubled in size, we have waded into the world of 
technology, and our Board and committees have been re-structured.  I think the 
thing that has made me the proudest is how all of you have adapted to these 
changes.  Now, over three quarters of our luncheon attendees pay online.  Our 
Interest Group leaders use our club website to create their monthly notices and 
emails to their groups.  Our annual membership renewal is almost entirely 
automated with most of our members paying dues online.  I canôt wait to see 
where we go next! 
 
You donôt need me to tell you how proud we are of the beautiful publication that 
our newsletter has become.  It has truly been a labor of love by the entire 
committee and they deserve our thanks for a job well done.  As with most 
things, there comes a time when we must make some adjustments. Along with 
volunteering our time, we all have lives to live and roads to travel.  Starting in 
September we will be presenting our club news in a new format.  It will be web-
based as a page on our club website.  Having it there will give us a little more 
flexibility as we can update articles and include news items as neededékind of 
like the online publications you see today from our local paper, as well as the 
national news services.  We can respond to your requests for news and keep 
you up to date with club happenings.  We are still planning and creating, but I 
think you are going to like where this is going.  We will let you know when it is 
ready for you to read and enjoy! 
 
This will be my last post as President.  Again, I must say it has been an honor 
and privilege to serve you this year, even though it isnôt quite complete yet.  I 
am looking forward to serving the club in other ways when this term is over.  
Thanks for your friendship and support! 
 
Sincerely, 
Janet 
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D onôt forget to pay your Membership Dues! 
 
All members should have received an e-mail on June 1 with information about 
membership renewal. You should have also received an invoice to pay your 
membership dues for September 2019 - September 2020. Your dues MUST be 
paid by August 31 or you will drop from our membership and cannot 
rejoin. This is why we start reminders early and give everyone three months to 
get this done. But, do yourself a favor and donôt wait that long! Go ahead and 
pay now so we donôt lose you because you got busy over the summer and 
forgot to renew! 
 
Since this $30 is added to your invoice, registering for the June or August 
Luncheon after June 1 creates an amount owed of $50 provided you have not 
yet paid your membership dues. Donôt be confused. This payment will cover 
both the luncheon and your annual dues. 
 
If you have any questions or do not plan to renew, please feel free to e-mail  
GNCmembershipGA@gmail.com or call Teri Weber. 

 
It's time to renew your membership. 
The membership year runs from September 1 to August 31.  Dues 
are $30.00 per year.  Members whose renewal dues are not paid 
by September 1 will lose their membership and cannot be 
reinstated. 

This is the last 
edition of the GNC 
newsletter.  

We are grateful for 
those who have 
worked so hard to 
make it a first class 
publication for our 
Club. Starting in the 
Fall your news will be 
posted as webnews 
on the Newcomers 
website. 

mailto:GNCmembershipGA@gmail.com
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Norma Stanton  

 

With sadness we remember Norma Stanton, who 
passed away on Tuesday, May 7.  Norma loved to 
travel and was always on the move.  She loved her 
large family which includes her daughter and GNC 
member Gail.  Gail's love for her mother was obvious 
to those of us who saw them together at the monthly 
GNC luncheons.  Our sympathies are with Gail and 
her family. 
 
Services were held on May 13, at St. Michaelôs 
Church in Gainesville, Georgia. You may wish to read 
more at Obituary for Norma Jean Stanton | Hillside 
Chapel Funeral Home & Cremation Services 

New Online Payment Process: 
 

July 1 GNC switched from PayPal 
to Wild Apricot to process 
membersô online payments. This 
allows us to avoid the 20 percent 
service fee we would be charged 
annually beginning in September. 
The GNC Board voted to approve 
this move to Wild Apricot Pay-
ments both for the added features 
and as a cost savings to our club.  
 
Wild Apricot Payments will simplify 
the job of our Treasurer, as well as 
provide added features, such as 
giving us the option to keep our 

credit cards on file for faster 
checkouts. The new system can 
store your information so that it 
need not be typed in each month. 
This is not a requirement, but a 
convenient service.  
 
A large majority of GNC members 
currently pay for their luncheons 
online.  We strongly encourage all 
members to continue to do this as 
the benefits to our club are 
substantial, both in our book-
keeping and in reducing the work 
of our committees. 

https://www.hillsidechapelfuneralhome.com/notices/Norma-Stanton
https://www.hillsidechapelfuneralhome.com/notices/Norma-Stanton
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May  
Members 
Alphabetically 
 

May George 
Polly Harrison 
Joanie Taylor 
 
 

June  
Members 
Alphabetically 
 

Karen Allen 
Sarah Bowen 
Sue Coalson 
Vickie Lindsey 

Sara Meyer 
Margaret St. George 
Joni Tuttle 
Terry Walber 

Kathy Ward 
Linda Weatherford 
 
 

June.  GNC currently has 532 members.   
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C harlene Best DeWitt grew up 
in New Hampshire and spent 22 
years raising her three sons in 
Maryland.  She and husband Bill 
have been married for 24 years 
and have eight grandchildren and 
numerous pets in the family. 
 
Charlene had a number of 
interesting positions and 
companies in her varied career.  
Some were part of the reason for 
her 37 (non-military) moves and, 
some were just because the 
world beckoned.  She was a 
nurse recruiter at Johns Hopkins, 
general manager of a multi-state 
staffing home health company, 
director of US operations for a 
London based health care 
recruiting firm, vice president of a 
concrete construction company, 
broker-owner of a Florida real 
estate company and financial 
consultant to a treasure hunting 
company in the Republic of 
Panama which has found 20 pre-
Colonial wrecks.  Currently she 
owns her own Security Company, 
as well as living on and 
managing Tall Tales Farm. 
 

Husband Bill was a Navy Seal in 
Viet Nam and transferred to the 
army to become a Ranger and a 
member of Special Forces.  Bill 
retired from the military and 
currently oversees security at 
domestic and international ports. 
When he is not traveling, he also 
works on the farm. 
 
Charlene loves the farm and 
does 100% of the animal care.  
The farm is home to three 
donkeys, one golden pony, four 
goats, five ducks, 20 hens, one 
rooster, one farm cat, one barn 
cat and two schnauzers.  Look 
for the new sheep and lambs 
arriving this summer. She has 
discovered that she does not 
enjoy gardening as much as she 
enjoys working with the animals.  
Thank goodness for the local 
farmersô markets. 
  
A significant amount of her time 
is spent caring for family mem-
bers living in assisted living and 
memory care in Gainesville (be 
sure to read Charleneôs story 
about her sister in this issue).  
She is the head of the garden 
club at the ñGardens of Gaines-
villeò memory care unit. 
 

Charlene is a master of too many 
things to mention in one short 
article.  She spends some of her 
precious free time focusing on 
writing.  She leads writers critique 
groups which are important to her 
because they provide momentum 
for writing, help people become 
better writers and provide 
professional support and 
encouragement for authors.  She 
was Editor of the GNC News-
letter for several years and is 
currently a member of the GNC 
Board of Directors.  She also 
enjoys attending estate sales and 
auctions and her Bible Study 
Fellowship.  Traveling with her 
family and grandchildren is a 
special treat and 18 family 
members spend Christmas and 
summer reunions gathering at 
the farm. 
 
If you are looking for Charlene in 
a rare moment of quiet, she will 
likely be at the farm.  Itôs her 
favorite place to spend time with 
family and friends and to find 
time for her thoughts.  After 37 
moves, including living on a 
yacht/trawler in the Republic of 
Panama, she has found her spot.  
The gypsy has found her farm 
and never wants to leave! 
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Judy and Dave in Eleuthera . 

J udy True came to Georgia in pursuit of her lifelong 
love of reading. After teaching in Florida she came to 
Georgia as a reading consultant for the DeKalb 
Schools Reading Center/Clinic, where her fondest 
professional memories are of the students she 
tutored.   After finishing doctoral studies at Georgia 
State she became a Professor of Education at the 
University of North Georgia, Dahlonega, teaching 
methods courses and traveling throughout North 
Georgia to supervise student teachers, conduct in-
service workshops, and teach off campus graduate 
courses.  Judy was active in a variety of international 
literacy organizations where she was a frequent 
convention speaker, officer, board member, 
committee chairman, and newsletter editor. 
 
Judy met husband David, a realtor, while both were 
active participants in the Atlanta Young Republicans 
Club and the Atlanta Ski Club.  Married in 1972 they 
moved to Cobb County and began designing the first 
of several homes they would build in Cobb and 
Forsyth Counties. Dave taught Judy to love tennis, 
skeet shooting, water skiing, and snow skiing. Avid 
travelers, they enjoyed motor home trips and flying 
throughout the Caribbean to sail and sightsee.   

 
Zeroing in on Eleuthera in the Bahamas as their  
favorite getaway,  their seaside cottage Horizon 
House overlooked Governorôs Harbour and became 
the base for family and friends to enjoy house parties 
and beach picnics.  
 
In addition to reading and house design, Judy enjoys 
photography and genealogy study. Her love of editing 
and design led to an avocation in which she has 
developed brochures, advertisements, newsletters, 
journals and magazines for a variety of community, 
professional, sports, and political organizations.  She 
has received numerous awards from professional 
organizations for her contributions in these areas. 
 
In retirement, Judy has been a tireless volunteer and 
leader in community and political organizations such 
as: the National and Georgia Federations of 
Republican Women, the Gainesville Newcomers 
Club, local Chambers of Commerce, and several 
north Georgia clubs for Republican women. Recently 
the Georgia Federation recognized her as Republican 
Woman of the Year.  
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Cyclorama 
On February 22, 2019, Atlanta 
History Center opened the 
Cyclorama: The Big Picture, 
featuring the fully restored 
cyclorama painting The Battle of 
Atlanta. At the centerpiece of 
this new multi-media experience 
is a 132-year-old hand-painted 
work of art that stands 49 feet 
tall, is longer than a football field, 
and weighs 10,000 pounds. This 
painting is one of only two cyclo-
ramas in the United Statesðthe 
other being the Battle of Gettys-
burg cyclorama ðmaking 
Atlanta home to one of 
Americaôs largest historic 
treasures.  The Atlanta History 
Center is located in Buckhead 
on West Paces Ferry Road.  
Reservations to view the 
Cyclorama are recommended 
(www.atlantahistorycenter.com). 
 
Swan House 
Adjacent to the Atlanta History 
Center is the Swan House.  The 
Swan House was built in 1928 
for Edward and Emily Inman 
in Atlanta, Georgia. The Inmans 
had accumulated wealth from  
cotton brokerage and invest-
ments in transportation, banking 
and real estate. After their house 

in Ansley Park burned in 1924, 
the Inmans commissioned the 
Atlanta architectural firm of  
Hentz, Reid and Adler to design 
a new house on 28 acres in 
Buckhead.  The Swan House 
combines Renaissance revival 
styles with a Classical approach 
on the main facade. The rear 
facade is less formal, and is 
sited at the top of a small hill 
with terraced gardens and a 
fountain cascading down the 
hillside. A recurring motif is 
sculpted or painted swans 
throughout the house and 
grounds. 
 

This historical building served as 
the finish line of the 19th 
season of The Amazing Race. 

It was also used to film some 
scenes in the 2013 film The 
Hunger Games: Catching 
Fire and in its 2015 sequel The 
Hunger Games: Mockingjay, 
Part 2. 

Swan Coach House                  
To finish off your visit to these 
two sites, enjoy a relaxing and 
delicious lunch at the Swan 
Coach House.  It is an Atlanta 
tradition.  The Coach House also 
offers a gift shop and art gallery. 

http://www.atlantahistorycenter.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Atlanta,_Georgia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cotton
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ansley_Park
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hentz,_Reid_and_Adler
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Buckhead
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Amazing_Race_19
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Amazing_Race_19
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Amazing_Race
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Catching_Fire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Catching_Fire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Catching_Fire
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Mockingjay,_Part_2
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Mockingjay,_Part_2
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Hunger_Games:_Mockingjay,_Part_2

